
CLEVELAND COUNTY BUDGET BOARD 

  

MINUTES 
 

DECEMBER 8, 2014 

 

10:30 A.M. 

 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 

this 8
th

 day of December 2014 in the Law Library of the Cleveland County Courthouse 

located on 3
rd

 Floor by Chairman Darry Stacy.  Tammy Belinson, County Clerk/Secretary, 

called roll and those present were as follows: 

 

Darry Stacy, Chairman 

Tammy Belinson, Secretary 

Rod Cleveland, Member 

Rusty Sullivan, Member 

David Tinsley, Member 

 

Members Jim Reynolds, Rhonda Hall and Sheriff Joseph Lester were absent. 

 

Others present were:  Assistant District Attorney Heather Darby, Linda Atkins, Christy 

Morren, Christine Cartmell, Susan Reese, Bryan Jenkins, Alexis Verplank, Sarita Scott and 

Mona Nelson. 

 

After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of November 10, 2014 and there 

being no additions or corrections, Rusty Sullivan moved that the minutes be approved. David 

Tinsley seconded the motion.  

The vote was:  Darry Stacy, yes; Tammy Belinson, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Rusty Sullivan, 

yes; David Tinsley, yes. 

Motion carried. 

A. Items of Business:  

  1.  Sarita Scott updated the Budget Board on the HR Department by saying that the    

Option Period for employees went really well. 

  

  2.  Melinda Duke had no updates to present from the Purchasing Department. 

 Tammy Belinson commented on a meeting she attended last Thursday for the   

County Clerk’s Executive Association, in which Cheryl Wilson was there to make 

everyone aware of the auditor’s stance on the bid amount changing where it’s no 

longer per department, instead it is going to be the entire county as a whole. 

B.  No new business to discuss at this time. 

 

 

C.  During Budget Board Member’s Discussion Regarding County Business, Tammy 

Belinson updated the Board on some of the legislation discussed at the County Clerk’s 

Executive Association. 
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D.  There were no comments from the Public. 

 

E.  There being no further business to come before the Board, Tammy Belinson moved that 

the meeting be adjourned at 10:47 am.  Rod Cleveland seconded the motion. 

 The vote was:  Darry Stacy, yes; Tammy Belinson, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Rusty Sullivan, 

yes; David Tinsley, yes. 

 Motion carried. 

 

(Clerk’s Note:  Agenda was posted on December 5, 2014 at 10:22 am.) 

 

 


